Autumn term 2017 (9) 9th November



Ladock School Values

Forgiveness, Trust, Compassion, Perseverance, Respect & Truth.

Ladock Church of England School Newsletter



St Piran's Cross MAT, Ladock CE School, Ladock, Truro, Cornwall, TR2 4PL
Tel/Fax: 01726 882622 Email: ldsecretary@stpiranscross.co.uk
Website: www.ladock.cornwall.sch.uk



Students of the week

St Cuby

Freddie Robinson

St Keyne

Harry Thomas

St Ladoca

Tommy Marsden

St Blaise

Bradley Roberts

Poppies

Poppies are available in the playground in the mornings. Years 6's will also be bringing them around to classes, we are asking for a donation of 50p. Thank you.



St Piran's Cross Choir



Many thanks to all of our children who took part in the St Piran's Cross choir performance on Tuesday evening. They performed a fantastic rendition of 'Three Little Birds' and 'This Little Light of Mine' as part of the event to wish Rev. Andrew Wade well in his retirement.

The standard of singing was phenomenal, especially considering the children had only met together twice to rehearse. Mrs Parry did a fantastic job of pulling our choir together to show off our children's talents. Thanks also to the parents for transporting their children.



Par Cross Country Race

On Wednesday 8th November, Joe Isaac and James took part in one of the Par

Cross Country races at Par race track. James came 11th, Joe 33rd and Isaac 49th, this was an amazing achievement as it was out of around 100 racers!

The course was very muddy, people were actually falling over, Joe had to jump over somebody!! We really enjoyed taking part, thank you to Mrs Rogers for taking us there, and giving us muffins!!!

James, Isaac and Joe V



Save the date!!

Evening of Monday 4th

December

PTFA Wreath making

Venue: Blaise classroom

More details to follow

Special Achievements

St Cuby: Darcey Lee, Marley Hooker

St Keyne: Bethany Griggs, Kiana Hooker, Dougal Adams

St Ladoca: Lola-Rose Moore, Justin Larue-Buckley, Iggy Turner

St Blaise: Sebastian White, Joseph Nicholson, Kemeny Turner

All Year 6's will be getting their 'Super 6' award tomorrow



Mr Jarvis's Sport Star of the week

KS1: Freddie Robinson KS2: Bradley Pinnell

Dates for your Diary

Mondays (Weds if Bank Holidays)—Piano, Tuesdays—violin tuition

15th Nov Swimming (7)
15th Nov NO STAY & PLAY

21st Nov 7.30pm PTFA Meeting

22nd Nov Swimming (8)

23rd Nov Rec—Year 4 Nasal flu immunisation—Please return forms—Yes or No. Thank you.

24th Nov PTFA Non-uniform day donations for children's tombola or bottle for adult one.

29th Nov Swimming (9)

1st Dec PTFA Non-uniform day donations for children's tombola or bottle for adult one.

1st Dec PTFA Christmas Disco in the village hall.

6th Dec Last Swimming (10)

8th Dec KS1 Christmas Performance (matinee and evening) - Bookings on Parents evening.

13th Dec Christmas school lunch—please make sure you book on Parentpay (or with Jane).

20th Dec NO STAY & PLAY

14th Dec PTFA Christmas Fayre

18th Dec Whole School trip to the cinema

20th Dec End of Autumn term

4th January Start of Spring term 2018

23rd Jan 7.30 PTFA meeting

2018 inset days—Mon 5th —Fri 8th June (5 days)

Weekly Attendance for week ending Friday 3rd November

St Cuby 100% St Keyne 96.86% St Ladoca 94.29% St Blaise 98.21%

Overall 97.34%

The Government advises that attendance should not fall below 96.1%

KS1—Cuby & Keyne Christmas Performances Matinee & Evening—Friday 8th December

There is no charge for tickets but we do ask that parents book tickets using the same on-line portal as the parents evening booking system:

https://ladock.parentseveningsystem.co.uk

You will be presented with a log-in screen where you will need to enter your name, your email address (if you enter your email address, you will receive an email confirmation of your booking) and your child's name and DOB. You can then log on and continue with your booking(s). It is very straight forward, but if you do have a problem, or do not have access to the internet, please speak to Jane, who can make the booking(s) for you.

Each family will be allotted 3 tickets per performance but please let us know if you require any additional tickets as we will do our best to accommodate your requirements.

Bookings for this are now open, but will close on Wednesday 6th December, to allow time for distribution of any extra ticket requests. Again, there is no charge for these tickets, we just need an idea of numbers for Health & Safety reasons.

Mr Jarvis's Thursday after school PE club

Starting from next week, up until Christmas, Mr Jarvis's Thursday after school club 'Fun-fit' will change to basketball club.

Starting School—September 2018

The deadline for applications is 15th January 2018

Applying for a place in a reception class for children born between 1st September 2013 and 31st August 2014

Applications may be made via website and application form: www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions Email: schooladmissions@cornwall.gov.uk

Post: School Admissions Team, County Hall, Truro, TR1 3AY

Telephone: 0300 1234 101

If you need help with your application you can contact the Family Information Service on 0800 587 8191.

PTFA Dates For Your Diary.

<u>Tues 21st Nov</u> – <u>PTFA Meeting</u> – 7.30pm Please come along to this friendly group and support the school.

<u>Fri 24th Nov - Non Uniform Day - Please bring donations for Christmas Fair - Children's Tombola Prize or a bottle for the adult tombola.</u>

<u>Fri 1st Dec</u> – <u>Non Uniform Day</u> – Please bring donations for Christmas Fair – Children's Tombola Prize or a bottle for the adult tombola.

Fri 1st Dec – Christmas Disco 5.30pm – 7pm Village Hall

Tues 23rd Jan - PTFA Meeting - 7.30pm All Welcome

Having a clear out before Christmas?

The PTFA are now collecting any donations of toys, games, books, unwanted gifts and general bric-a-brac for the Christmas Fair on Thursday 14th December.

Please bring items into school where they are being collected.

Scholastic Book Club



Your child should have received a Scholastic Book club leaflet this week. One side of the leaflet is for children aged 7-12 and the other side for children aged 0-6. If you would like to make an order, in the cen-

tre of the leaflet there is an order form which you can complete and send back to school with payment by Monday 20th November, or alternatively you can order direct on-line at www.scholastic.co.uk/clubs.

We have set up a school account which you can also add your order to, this will then mean <u>free delivery</u>.

Our new Scholastic Book Club is up and running!

Go to http://schools.scholastic.co.uk/ladock to browse the latest books and order online. For every £1 you spend on this month's Book Club, our school will earn 25p in Scholastic Rewards.

Please place your order online or at school by November 20th, 2017.



Parents returning to work -There's help to get your career on track

Get back in to the job market or aim higher in your current profession armed with the courage, inside knowledge and expert advice you need.

Unlocking Potential's award-winning, ESF Funded employability course, Stand Out from the Crowd is for anyone looking to get ahead in their career, change direction or return to work.

Get in touch now to find out about joining the Schoolhour friendly course starting in January.

W: www.unlocking-potential.co.uk (and click on the blue orange!)

T: 0845 600 3660

E: hello@unlocking-potential.co.uk

ななななななななななななななななななななななな

Piano tuition

On Monday 13th November, there will be **no piano tuition**. The 9th lesson out of 10 will be on the 20th November and the 10th on the 27th November. If anybody would like to extend to 11 or 12 lessons this term, could you please leave a message with Jane in the office. Thank you.



Prime Stock Homework To return to school by 4th December please!

If your child would like to submit an entry for the Children's Section at the Truro Christmas Prime Stock & Produce Show this year, details are below. This is optional homework and only one entry can be submitted per year group.

- Year 5 and 6 Make a Mosaic Picture (max size A4). This picture can be of anything they like.
- Year 3 and 4 Decorate a Child's Welly.

Last year, Ladock school won the cup for the school with the most points!

The children have two other entries which we will cover in school. Completing the above projects at home will be very helpful for staff.

Many thanks for your support.



Bournemouth Symphony Orchestra

On Tuesday, we enjoyed a visit from two members of the Bournemouth Symphony Orchestra. They performed some short pieces of music for us, demonstrating what their different instruments (the harp and the bassoon) could do. They also showed us how the mood of music can be changed by altering the pitch, speed and volume of the instruments. This was such a fantastic experience and hopefully the children may even be inspired to start learning to play an instrument of their own





Please book by 1st December on Parentpay

or with Jane

Roast Furkey served with Chipolata Sausage, Sage and Onion Stuffing, Cranberry Sauce and Gravy or

Cranberry and Rice filled Butternut Squash

Herby Roast Potatoes, Honey Glazed Carrots & Garden Peas

Dessert

Gingerbread or Homemade Christmas Pudding









Discover all about your china clay heritage at Wheal Martyn the world's only china clay museum

Set within a preserved Victorian Clay works, including:

- Home to Cornwall's largest working waterwheel
- Viewing platform overlooking a modern working clay pit
- Interactive discovery centre
- Industry tools and lorries in the museum
- Woodland walks
- Dog friendly
- Delicious, local food and drinks in our free to enter cafe
- And much more

During November 17 to February 18 residents of Cornwall can visit Wheal Martyn for just £6.00 per adult and £5.00 per child with their ticket giving them FREE re-admission for 12 months! Children under 5 go FREE. All you need to bring along is proof of address.

www.wheal-martyn.com

Tel: 01726 850362 Sat Nav: PL26 8XG

Charity No. 1001838





2017 THE SPOKEN WORD

Wednesday 22nd to Saturday 25th November

ST JOHN'S METHODIST CHURCH

Adjudicator:

ANN BAUER

M Ed, BA(Hons), LRAM, LGSM, PGCE, DipSpLD

* * *

OFFICIAL OPENING on 22nd NOVEMBER at 9.15 am

by the MAYOR of ST AUSTELL
COUNCILLOR GRAHAM WALKER

Welcomed by Miss Heather Vaughan Chairperson of the Festival



Programme £1

Registered Charity No. 1039252

